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Well, the Summer holidays are fast approaching and I’m sure you all 
have some exciting activities planned.  

We have had another busy year at Great Chart Primary School and 
the last newsletter of the school year is always quite sad as we say 
goodbye to various members of our school community. Firstly I would 
like to say goodbye to all our wonderful Year 6 pupils. Many of them 
have been with us since they started school in Foundation Stage and 
so we have built up strong relationships with them and know them so 
very well. The Kingswood Residential really showed how much they 
had developed and matured over the years, showing amazing        
resilience, independence, communication and cooperation skills. I 
was very proud of them. Thank you to Mrs Thomas and all the staff 
involved in another successful residential.  

Although it’s sad to say goodbye to them I always feel a sense of 
pride watching them at the Leavers’ Service, knowing the school has 
played such a major role in their development. Great Chart Primary 
School has certainly been a place where they have been able to    
discover and learn. It’s an exciting time for them and we all wish them 
well for the future. 

We will also be saying goodbye to some members of staff: Mrs 
Thompson who will be leaving to start her maternity leave. We wish 
her all the best for her new arrival. Miss Paggett who will start her 
teaching career at Aldington Primary School after successfully 
achieving her Qualified Teaching Status with us. Thank you to Mrs 
Barker for being such a supportive mentor. We will also be saying 
goodbye to Miss Bissett who will be starting her training to become a 
teacher and also Miss Whittle. We wish them all the best for the         
future.  

I would like to say thank you to all the parents and friends of the 
school for your support this year. It has been so lovely being able to 
welcome you back into school once again. Thank you also to all the 
governors and staff (teachers, teaching assistants, site managers, 
office, midday supervisors, kitchen staff and cleaners) for all their 
hard work over the school year. Thank you also to all those who    
volunteer in our school, including the wonderful Friends’ Association. 
Thank you to everyone. 

I hope you all have a wonderful Summer holiday and look forward to 
seeing you all again in September. 



Tami  Oscar   Finley   

Summer   Naomi  Amy   

Amanda   Charlie   Willow  

Chloe   Harrison  Jack  

Zachary   William   Freya  

Ronnie    Jayesh   Archie   

Victor  Grady   Imogen  

Marissa   Layla   Carmen   

Nicole   Ellie    Alfie   

Lily-Mae   Tommy    Lucas   

Isabelle  Zoha  Amelia B  

Sophie   Daisy   Ruby  

Jesse   Lily   Maya  

Jake  Oscar   Harley  

Abigail   Henley  Mia  

Ciaran  Elsie   Joshua  

Ryan   Imogen   Nyla  

Amelia M  Amelia-Grace Charlotte  

Ronnie   William   Dylan  

Ellie   Ella   Roy   

Polite Reminder - Can we please remind  parents not to turn in or park their cars at the entrance to Singleton 
Nursing and Residential Home.  They need emergency access at all times for ambulances and staff. 

Drum lessons starting in September 

There are now spaces for one to one drum tuition 
starting in September.  Lessons take place during the 
school day.  If you are interested in starting up lessons 
for your child please do contact Becca for further   
information at beccagreendrums@gmail.com 

Guitar lessons starting in September  
Places are available for individual and group guitar 
tuition for 2022-3 for students in year 3,4,5 and 6. 
For further details please email  
simonleemusic@yahoo.com 

mailto:beccagreendrums@gmail.com
mailto:simonleemusic@yahoo.com


EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2   

Achievement Award Winners 

EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2   

Values Award Winners 

Years 3 to 5   

Progress & Achievement Award Winners 

Years 3 to 5   

School Values Award Winners 

Congratulations to the following children for all of their hard work and achievements.  Keep up the great work! 

Congratulations to the following children for being awarded Head Boy / Head Girl for Term 1. 



Congratulations to the following children for working hard and 

following the school rules for term 6: 

 

EYFS:   Dylan and Alfie  

Year 1:  Mahira and Isla B 

Year 2:  Ariella and Elspeth  

Year 3:  Huni and Ruby  

Year 4:  Anthony and Sophie  

Year 5:  Harlan and Eve 

Year 6:  Amanda and Amelia O 

Goldwell: Isaac 

On Thursday 7th July, Year 6 performed their end of year production 'Shakespeare Rocks' to the 

school and parents. The children worked so hard all through a very short rehearsal time and everyone 

agreed that they put on a fantastic show with a lot of laughs! We were so proud of their effort and 

how they spoke their lines clearly and sang with such confidence. Thank you to everyone for their 

support with costumes and props. Well done Year 6! 



Present Class 2022-2023 Teacher 2022-2023 TAs 

5G 6G Mrs Carter (Mrs Watson—Mon)   Mrs Bowman  

Miss Tywuszyk 

5T 6T Mr Birch (Miss Maybourne—Wed) 

 

Mrs Pile  

Mrs Kurti  

Mrs Watson teaching 4 mornings per week to split Y6 for English and Maths  

4G 5G Mrs Burton  Mrs Vassallo  

 

4T 5T Mrs Warman  Miss Robinson    

 

3G 4G Miss Fillmore  Mrs McHugh 

Mrs Khalil  

3T 4T Mrs Barker (Miss Adams—Wed) 

   

Mrs Booth   

Mrs Page  

2G 3G Miss Adams (Mon-Tues) & Mrs Bilham (Wed-Fri)  Mrs Bispham 
Mr Bagshaw 

2T 3T Mrs Cullen  Mrs Thompson  

Mrs Torrance  

1G 2G Miss Cadman  Mrs Marsh  

Mrs Ruffle  

Miss Burchfield  

1T 2T Mrs Qureshi (Mon-Wed) & Mrs Thomas (Thurs-Fri) Mrs Medlen  

Miss Smith 

EYFS  1T Mrs Dale  

 

Mr Anderson 

Mrs Bennett 

EYFS 1G Mrs Mowl   Mrs Lee 

Miss Spooner 

Foundation  Toke Mrs Davies (Miss Bennett—Mon) Mrs Evans 

Mrs Holden 

Mrs Page  

Foundation  Griffin Mrs Bissett (Miss Bennett –Fri) Miss Thomas  

Miss Jeffree 

Mrs Elliott 

    
Additional Staff 

Miss Maybourne—Teacher cover  

Mrs Shevlin—Teacher cover  

Mrs Eyers—Support for Speech and Language  

Mrs Ostridge—Family Liaison Officer  

Mrs Bowman—IT Support 



 

 

Diary Dates  

Thursday 1st Sept—Staff Development Day—School Closed to 

Children 

Friday 2nd Sept—Staff Development Day—School Closed to 

Children 

Monday 5th Sept —Term 1 Starts  

Monday 5th Sept—Friday 9th Sept—EYFS Teacher/Parent    

Consultations  

Thursday 8th Sept—11 Plus Test  

Monday 12th Sept—Tea & Tissues EYFS Toke 8:45am –12pm 

Tuesday 13th Sept—Tea & Tissues EYFS Griffin 8:45am - 12pm 

Monday 26th Sept—Year 6 Secondary School Talk 6pm 

Wednesday 5th October—Friends’ Association Meeting 7pm 

Friday 21st October—Last Day of Term  

Monday 31st October—Term 2 Starts 

Wednesday 9th November—KS2 Consultations 

Wednesday 9th November—Friends’ Association Meeting 7pm 

Friday 11th November—Remembrance Service  

Monday 14th November—KS2 Consultations  

Wednesday 16th November—EYFS & KS1 Consultations  

Tuesday 29th November—Flu Vaccinations (all year groups) 

Monday 12th December—KS2 Carol Concert  

Wednesday 14th December—Friends’ Association Meeting 7pm 

Friday 16th December—Last day of Term  

 

New timings for children 

from 

Monday 5th September 

2022 

 
Y2, Y3 and Y6  
8:30am—3:00pm  
 
Y1, Y4 & Y5 
8:40am—3:10pm  
 
EYFS  
8:45am—2:55pm 
 


